
Hi Paul, 

 

I initially located the bird towards the back of the Grilletta Tract just past the stand of bamboo 

about 4:50 pm on April 8. It was roosting at about 12ft high and allowed a fairly close approach 

(~20ft) without flushing. I went back the next morning and located it in the same tree at about 

7:25 am. Similar to the day before it allowed close approach and did not flush.  

 

I only see ebird reports from myself and the two others you copied on this email, but there were a 

good number of birders who saw it so other photos may exist somewhere. Many were calling it a 

Chuck at the time. 

 

 

Thanks, 

 

Ned Coleman 

 

 
 



 



 



 

 



 
 

 

















 


